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Minutes of the Lothian Disability Badminton Club Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 30th June 2015 at Sport Scotland, Caledonia House, The Gyle from 6.45pm 
Attendees: 
Christine Black – President 
Lyndon Williams – Chairperson
Colin Leslie – Vice Chairperson
Steve Clark – Treasurer
Karen Foley – Minute Secretary 
Emma Foley – Development
Neal Herbert – Lothian Disability Sport
Steve Johnson – Sitting Member 
Ross Foley 
Debbie McCraw
Fiona Christie

Apologies:

Val Gray 
Ronnie, Michelle + Matthew Frame
Gary Fraser 
Christine Doig


1. Welcome 
Lyndon welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Apologies
Lyndon read out the apologies as above.

3. Matters Arising
First comment related to a problem with the access to our cupboard at Musselburgh. Ona Tuesday at 6.00 and a Friday at 2.30 we regularly have to move a lot of heavy equipment from in front of our cupboard door. Fiona Cameron and Colin Leslie raised this as a problem.
We also noted the few attendees at the AGM. All members of Musselburgh and Bathgate are invited to attend our AGM it would be great if numbers increased and more input given.

4. Annual Report 
Lyndon emphasised the need for everyone in club to read the Annual report. It is full of really useful information and keeps us app up to date with our club situation. 
A few areas were highlighted regarding the ongoing need for coaches at Musselburgh.
The official membership of the club is 69 at the moment and we continue to encourage more members but lack of coaches will limit what we do in the future. Information is in the Annual Report about the ongoing usage of the DCI grant. We now have more freedom for the usage of the grant including expense payments for members going to tournaments. 
(Full Annual Report Attached)

5. Musselburgh 
Club is doing really well, numbers are fantastic. Always a need for more coaches and helpers. We still want to be more active and known in the community. We must continue to attend taster days, Paralympic days, anything that will advertise our club and raise awareness of what we offer. As more coaches and helpers are needed we are going to advertise volunteering opportunities. We aim to write to the local school to say how much of a great help the girls are. We also have club advertisement flyers and business cards; all club members can have a bundle of these to distribute.

Bathgate
Very positive report and section at Bathgate doing well. We might expand our times and add on an extra session e.g. 8-9pm.This depends if coaches are able to cover an extra hour. Still no good storage at the moment and this problem is stopping the encouragement of wheelchair players attending Bathgate. It was noted a need to integrate Bathgate section more in line with Musselburgh and do more activities together. We are one club – we should play badminton together more often. 

6. Treasurers Report 
Financially we are in a very healthy position especially with the addition of a Postcode Lottery grant and a Volunteer Support Grant. 
There is money available to spend on advertising our club and money to organise an event to promote our club. (November 14th keep the date free- details to follow).
As a club our aim is to be self-sufficient and have grants as extra income.

7. Governance 
We briefly discussed our need for our own Policy and Procedures/ Anti-Bullying Policy and Child Protection Information. We must have all this in place as a club but need it all to be relevant to our club. 
We now have a Job Allocation list so that members know who in the club deals with what area.

8. Development Plan 
A development plan for the future of the club have been written and is available for anyone to read and to make any comments or odd ideas. We are always looking for any ideas to move the club forward into the future. 

9. Competition/Results 
We all should feel that is excellent that so many members are attending the 4 nations Competitions. This is all good for club and great information to give on grant applications/ media publications. Results from everyone are on the way up due to a huge effort from everyone involved.  A diary of event will be continually updated by Emma and remember club has money to help with transport and costs. If you want any extra information speak to Emma. 

10. Publicity 
We now, thanks to Emma, along with our existing own closed Facebook page and website (lothiandisabilitybadmintonclub.org.uk) have twitter (LDBC_badminton) and Instagram (LDBC_badminton). This all ensures we have good links with other sports groups to share information. Emma is going to write a short note on the above as to hoe useful these are to club.

11. Committee Members
President – Christine Black 
Chairperson – Lyndon Williams 
Vice Chairperson – Colin Leslie
Treasurer – Steve Clark 
Secretary – Karen Foley
Sitting Member – Steve Johnson 
Sitting Member – Dave Quarrie 
Sitting Member – Valerie Gray
Bathgate Rep – Susan Laing
Development – Emma Foley

Note: Valerie Gray has been added as a new sitting member to keep us up to date with the Special Olympics.

12. A.O.B.
We discussed the ongoing need to raise funds by our own fundraising events. We always need ideas on this subject to be given to Emma. We are arranging bag-packing sessions and a Fundraising evening on October 3rd, please all keep this date free. Emma will be in touch with all the details.
Also a really new opportunity to put together a men’s team in this coming seasons Lothian League. This involves 3 men’s pairs playing 3 matches each on 6/7 occasions over the coming year. The matches will take place at Meadowbank Stadium. LDBC are going to put together the men’s team Captained by Alan Oliver. This is a great way to play more competitive games. 

Lyndon thanked everyone for all the input and showed appreciation to all who contributes to the club.
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